
The Citizens Voice Body 

Cardiff & Vale of 

Glamorgan Region 

Newsletter 

           
 

 

           

 

    

           

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

  

            

 

 

Inside this issue: 

If you would like this Newsletter in a different language 

or format please contact our office 

 

cardiffandvaleenquiries@llaiscymru.org 

Welcome from our  

Regional Director  

Stephen Allen  

 

I would like to welcome everyone to the very first  

newsletter of our new organisation Llais—Cardiff & Vale of 

Glamorgan Region. I want to especially welcome all our new 

volunteers and staff that have joined us. 
 

Preparing for the launch of Llais has been an exciting and 

challenging time, as it is with any organisational change, but 

our local team of staff and volunteers have been                

welcoming and supportive of the change from the former 

Community Health Councils to Llais. We now have the remit 

of both Health and Social Care providing our population an 

independent body to share their views and experiences 

about both services.  
 

We have a busy year ahead of us but we are particularly 

looking forward to getting back out into the community, and 

engaging with the population, giving you a voice! 

Engagement 

Visiting 

Meet The Team 

Volunteering 

100 Day Plan 

September  2023 

Advocacy 
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We have been busy over the summer at-

tending many events and activities in the 

community, such as Pride Cymru and the 

Vale Show. We would like to thank all our 

volunteers that helped us at these events, 

as well as those that we spoke with and 

learned what was most important to you 

about health and social care services.  

What we heard 

In total, 761 responses were provided to 

our counter jar exercise 

 

 
 

We also attended: 
• Mental Health & Wellbeing Show 
• St Athans Community Fete 

• Barry Healthy Action event 
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What have we been up to? 

Engagement 

12%                             

participants felt 

that healthcare     

services were 

‘GOOD’ 

44%                           

participants felt 

that healthcare     

services ‘COULD 

BE BETTER’ 

6% participants 

felt that Social 

care services 

were ‘GOOD’ 

37%                          

participants felt 

that Social care     

services ‘COULD 

BE BETTER’ 

Health Care 

Social Care 

Waiting 

times 

Children and 

young peoples 

services 

Access to     

services 

Mental Health 

services 

Overstretched 

health and social 

care services 

Key Themes 

identified 



Over the next few months we will be     
attending the following events: 
 

• Cardiff Metropolitan University 
Freshers Fayre, 20 September 2023 
 

• Autistic Minds Show, 22 Septem-
ber 2023 
 

• Minority Ethnic Community Health 
Fair 4 October 2023 
 

• Carers Assembly 20 November 
2023 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Various community coffee                 
mornings, fetes 

 

Come and meet our volunteers 

and staff in our orange and 

green t-shirts, to share your 

views and experiences of 

Health and Social Care services 

in your area. Contact us via the 

email below if you have a                    

community event we could                  

attend. 
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Coming up... 

Engagement 



The new guidance for visiting has now 

been published meaning Llais can now 

begin to undertake visiting activity. 

 

The full Guidance can be found at Code 

of Practice on Access (llaiswales.org)  

 

15 Step Challenge: Quality from a pa-

tient’s perspective’.  

 

Llais will be adopting the 15 step chal-

lenge approach. The development of this 

model allows organisations the opportuni-

ty to explore and review their services 

through the eyes of a patient or relative.  

Surveys 

Our surveys collect patient experience in 

relation to the following areas:  

• Their admission to the ward 

• Communication 

• Interaction with staff 

• Comfort 

• Personal care 

• Facilities on the ward 

• Boredom & Isolation 

• Mealtimes 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Planned Visits 

 

2/10-8/10: Secondary Care—Cedar Ward 

(Hafan Y Coed) University Hospital              

Llandough. 

20/10/23: Secondary Care—ALAC, 

Rookwood Hospital 

01/11/23: Secondary Care—Oral                 

Medicine, University Dental Hospital  

15/11/23: Secondary Care—Clinician Led 

Unit & Midwifery Led Unit Maternity, 

University Hospital of Wales 

27/11/23: Secondary Care—Immunology 

Clinic, University  Hospital of Wales. 

15/12/23: Secondary Care, Vale Out of 

Hours, Barry Hospital 

16/12/23: Secondary Care—Cardiff Out 

of Hours, Cardiff Royal Infirmary.  
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Visiting 

https://www.llaiswales.org/sites/default/files/2023-07/Code%20of%20Practice%20on%20Access%20-%20Final%20version.pdf
https://www.llaiswales.org/sites/default/files/2023-07/Code%20of%20Practice%20on%20Access%20-%20Final%20version.pdf


If you need to raise a concern about an NHS or social care service, you can talk to 
us. Our trained, dedicated complaints advocacy staff will provide you with the free, 
independent, and confidential support you are entitled to.  

They will help you raise your concern and: 

• Support you to make a complaint about a service, care or treatment provided, 
paid for by the NHS or local authority 

• Support you to make a complaint on someone else’s behalf, including if                 
someone has died 

• Listen to your concerns 
• Put you in touch with other organisations if we think that someone else can also 

help 
• Answer questions about the process and explain your options 
• Provide a step-by-step guide to the process and offer some tips 
 

If we can help you, we’ll tell you how. If we can’t, we’ll do our best to advise who 

can. 
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Complaints Advocacy         

Service 

Contact the Advocacy Service 

Tel: 02920 750112 

Email: cardiffandvaleadvocacy@llaiscymru.org 

 

(The Advocacy Service operates by an appointment 

system only) 

 

Please note that we do not 

provide advocacy services 

directly to children and 

young people about social 

care services (children’s 

services). But we can help 

children and young people 

with their concerns about 

NHS care.  
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Volunteering 

Volunteer with us 

We are looking for enthusiastic people to encourage others 

to have their say about NHS  and Social Care Services, and 

be the important link  between those who plan and deliver 

services, those who inspect and  

regulate it and those who use it. 

We want to reach as many people 
as possible and being a volunteer 
ensures you hear about the work 
we’re doing and know about all 
the opportunities to have your say 
in the things that matter to you.   



Stephen Allen — Regional Director 

 

 

 

 

 

Amy English— Deputy Regional                  

Director 

 

 

 

 

 

Nadia Frangos— Regional Operations 

Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

Jessica Mannings— PPE/Monitoring  

Scrutiny Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

Samantha Perrett—Complaints  Advocate 

 

 

 

Amelia Mansfield— Complaints Advocate               

 

 

 

 

 

 Tina Easen—Complaints Advocate 

 Shannon Keane— Advocacy      

Support Officer 

 Caroline Harris—Administrative     

Officer 

 Leigh Gallagher—Administrative     

Officer 

 Nosa Irorere—Administrative Officer 

 Rachel Cook—Administrative        

Assistant 

 

 

Meet The Team 

We are very sorry to report the sad 
passing of our colleague, Clare      

Clements. Clare was a much-loved 
member of staff in the Cardiff & Vale 

region and before this, was a CHC 
member for 10 years. 

Clare will be deeply missed but         
remembered for her vibrant spirit. Our 

team here at Cardiff will cherish the 
memories we hold. 
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Current Volunteers 

Let us know if you can attend one of our 

coffee  and catch up’s. 

Macmillan Coffee morning is 13.10.23 

10am 

Are you able to attend one of 

our future engagement 

events? Or can you attend one 

of our planned visits? Contact 

us on the email below for  a 

copy of the dates and             

locations. 


